EXECUTIVE ORDER No. Q
Series of 2024

AN ORDER CANCELLING THE CLASSES IN ALL LEVELS
FOR PUBLIC AND PRIVATE SCHOOLS IN THE CITY OF
MALAYABLAY, BUKIDNON DUE TO HEAVY RAINFALL

WHEREAS, DOST PAGASA Mindanao Heavy Rainfall Warning No. 32
issued on 5:30 am of February 2, 2024 placed Malaybalay City
under the Yellow Warning Level ((Heavy rains);

WHEREAS, Presidential Executive Order No. 66, s. 2012, authorizes
the local chief executives, as Chairpersons of the Local Disaster
Risk Reduction and Management Council, to cancel or suspend
classes in their jurisdiction in the absence of typhoon warnings from
PAGASA;

WHEREAS, the Malaybalay City Disaster Risk Reduction and
Management Office has recommended to the undersigned the
suspension/ cancellation of classes in all levels in the City of
Malaybalay due to the heavy rainfall;

WHEREAS, there is a need to suspend/ cancel classes in all levels
in private and public schools in Malaybalay City, Bukidnon to ensure
the safety of all the pupils and students;

NOW, THEREFORE, I, Jay Warren R. Pabillaran, City Mayor of
Malaybalay City, Bukidnon, by virtue of the powers vested in me
by law, hereby order the CANCELLATION of classes in all levels in
both private and public schools in the City of Malaybalay, Bukidnon.

Issued this 2™ of February 2024 at Malaybalay City, Bukidnon.

JAY EN R. PABILLARANS
City Mayor
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February 2, 2024

JAY WARREN R PABILLARAN

City Mayor
LDRRMC Chairman

Subject: Urgent Appeal for Immediate Class All Levels and Government Office
Cancellation Due to Yellow Warning Level Heavy Rainfall

Dear Mayor Pabillaran,

I urgently bring to your attention the current Yellow Warning Level Heavy Rainfall in our
area, as highlighted in PAGASA's Heavy Rainfall Warning No. 32 #MIN_PRSD issued on
February 2, 2024, at 5:30 AM. This warning indicates potential flooding and landslides,
especially in #Bukidnon and nearby areas.

In line with Executive Order No. 66, s. 2012 Section 3, I, as the Local Disaster Risk
Reduction and Management Officer, recommend the immediate cancellation of all classes
and work in government offices until weather conditions improve. The continuous heavy
rainfall poses risks such as flooding, slippery roads, and potential landslides.

Swift action is crucial to ensure the safety of our students, school staff, and the
community. Your prompt attention to this matter is greatly appreciated.

Thank you for prioritizing the safety and well-being of our community.

Sincerely,

ALAN J COMISO



